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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
EPIC/SUNCOAST HOSPICE – ST. PETE
THURSDAY, AUGUST 22, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Daphne Dieudonne, Chair, at 10:14 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Daphne Dieudonne, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Members Absent: Alex Cario, Lisa Conder, Deniz Curler, Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Kamaria Laffrey
Guests Present: Brandice Butler
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for April 25, 2019, June 27, 2019, and July 25, 2019 were approved (M: Beaver, S: Washington).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on August 7, 2019 at The Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Action items included the approval of one new member and the adoption of the 2017-2021 Integrated Plan Revisions. Members also had the election for the 2019-2020 Care Council Chair and Vice Chair. Nolan Finn was voted as the new Care Council Chair and Kamaria Laffrey will retain her position as Care Council Vice Chair. 
The Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, announced that the Part A program received a capacity building grant for $100,000 per year for two years. The award money will be used to enhance the e2-Hillsborough system, to transmit electronic data from electronic health records in order to eliminate duplicative data. 

Arnold also announced that the 2019 HIV Care Needs Survey is currently in progress and will remain active until August 21st. At the time of the meeting, our Total Service Area (TSA) had received 599 survey responses. All counties within the TSA, except for Manatee and Highlands Counties, had surpassed the minimum number of responses required by the state. Arnold noted that he would like to see a minimum of 1000 responses from our area and is hopeful we will reach that number with the amount of time left before the survey closes.
Arnold also announced that the Recipients office is working together with the Part B Lead Agency to organize a case management training with a tentative date of September 20th. More information will be available once it is finalized.
Floyd Egner from the Part B Lead Agency announced that the state HIV/AIDS Bureau has updated the HIV Case Management Guidelines, expanding routine testing for HIV and Sexually Transmitted Infections (STIs), providing statewide access to Test and Treat programs, promoting PrEP (pre-exposure prophylaxis), and increasing awareness and response to HIV. The new guidelines will now include acuity assessment, the ongoing assessment of all clients’ needs and personal support systems, as a mandated process conducted as part of all case management activity. 
Lead Agency staff Darius Lightsey also announced that Pinellas County has submitted a request for $85,000 for planning purposes as part of the president’s Ending the Epidemic initiative. 

Announcements were made about National HIV/AIDS and Aging Awareness Day and National Gay Men’s HIV Awareness Day. 

Finally, a Member from the Florida Department of Health in Hillsborough County (DOH Hillsborough) reported that the health department in downtown Tampa will now be administering PrEP for walk ins.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Members discussed safety issues, particularly around cars. Members stressed the importance of remembering to lock your doors, not leaving valuables in cars, and being aware of your surroundings.

Metro Inclusive Health had its groundbreaking for its new Tampa location. Metro will be moving from its location on 7th Avenue in Ybor to the German-American Club. Renovations are underway and the construction process is expected to take eighteen months. Metro staff are excited for the new building, the location, and more accessible parking.



	FALL EVENT PLANNING
	Members agreed to have the event on November 21st from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM. Daphne will check with Metro to see if the space is available to reserve during that time. 

Members discussed strategies to increase turn out. Members agreed to focus on promoting the event in the county that is it located, to try to get as many clients as possible from that county, rather than trying to recruit from both St. Pete and Tampa.
Members discussed having an attorney present information again on wills, living wills, and healthcare surrogates. The committee had a guest speaker present on this topic at the last fall event in St. Pete and it was very well received by clients. Members would like to offer the same opportunity to clients based in Tampa. Members also discussed having more free resources available and having a notary present at the event.
Members agreed to purchase food from Boston Market, as was done last year. Help Us Help U offered to provide the dessert. Metro will be making the flyer. Paula Delgado volunteered to bring Metro’s popcorn machine. RSVP’s will go to Paula.



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	ADAP is now contracted with CVS. Clients can now have their medication delivered to their home through Caremark Pharmacy or they may pick them up at CVS locations. While many clients see this as a positive development, as youth don’t like having to go to ADAP to pick up their meds, they will now have to be comfortable calling Caremark to arrange getting their medications.


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	National Gay Men’s HIV Awareness Day is September 27th. Pinellas Planning Partnership (PPP) is planning a pageant with Metro Inclusive Health in St. Pete at Enigma on September 29th. A flyer will be sent out in the next InfoShare.
National HIV and Aging Awareness Day and National Faith-Based HIV Awareness Day are also upcoming. Information on events for these days will be coming out soon.
Planning for the next World AIDS Day event is currently underway. The event will be held at the new Center for Health Equity on 34th Street South in St. Pete near Beauty Depot. 
Paula Delgado will be speaking next month at a church. 



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 11:09 AM.
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